
Summary of Bill: 





Senate Bill (SB) 485 eliminates the requirement that a vehicle’s empty weight be displayed.


Current law prohibits any person from operating a motor truck, truck tractor, motor bus, trailer, or semitrailer unless the vehicle’s empty weight is displayed on the side of the vehicle. 





Fiscal Effect:





NONE   





Supporters Message:





According to the department of transportation, federal regulations require only the United States DOT number and the carrier name to be printed on the side of commercial motor vehicles, and this change would bring Wisconsin law into conformity with pertinent federal regulations.





Opponents Message:





NONE





Key Supporters:





WISDOT





Key Opponents:





No one testified or registered against in committee or with the ethics board. 





Committee Vote:





On April 8, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Transportation unanimously recommended concurrence of SB 485. [11-0] SB 485 passed the Senate by a voice vote.





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary





Jason Bauknecht; Office of Rep. Petrowski (6-1182)
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